
ST. THERESA PASTORAL COUNCIL 
 

Meeting Minutes from Feb 13th, 2020 
St. Theresa Rectory, 7 pm 

 

In Attendance: Fr. Bob McCann, Carrie Schaefer, Cathy Brady, Jenny Coyle, Jerry Deck, 
Patrick McGahan, Paulette Tuckner.  The meeting started at 7:08 P.M. 

 Carrie Schaefer led the opening prayer.   
 We reviewed the minutes from the Jan 9, 2020 meeting.  The minutes were approved 

(Carrie motioned and Jerry seconded).   
 

Pastor’s Report: 

 There has been a glitch with PG & E regarding the solar panels  
 The Irene Crosetti Annual Ravioli dinner was a success 
 Cathy has signed up for the Lenten Challenge flock notes to be sent out for 25 days to 

all parishioners 
 It will announced at all Masses the Parish assessment is 12% of the Parish income of 

$81,137 for this year. 
 Bishop Appeal kicks off 2/15-16/20; we have the same goal as last year. They will be 

showing a five-minute video from the Bishop at all the masses. 
 The Mardi-Gras Pancake Breakfast to help Los Amigos de Mercy will be 2/26/20 
 The Feb 9th Breakfast with the Priest has been postponed. Once a new date is picked, 

the list of new parishioners will be given to Parish Council members and they will call to 
invite parishioners to the breakfast. 

 The second Rise & Shine Mass went well and we will continue through May 
 

School Board: 

 The new tuition structure has changed from 3 tier to 2 tier, Active Catholics/non-
Catholic’s 

 They are expanding the Pre K program to 10 students.  They are currently looking for a 
separate space from the Kindergarten room. 

 The school website is being updated; this will include a parent’s portal.   
 Since the auction was so successful the Parent’s Club will increase their donation 
 Everyone at the school is preparing for WASC 

 

New /Other Business: 

 Listening sessions had a similar theme from all the Masses regarding the Sound system.  
Fr Bob is currently working on this project. 

 Many parishioners’ have a desire to connect with Local Issues, be Christ in their 
Community.  Fr Bob suggested checking out the how Fresco works  

 Greg Govan is reaching out and coordinating the list of homebound parishioners  



 There is nothing new with the Parish Event Center  
 There are two weeks left in the Alpha program, it is viable  
 Plans are under way for the March 23-26th Lenten retreat 
 Cathy has 200 Lent in a Bag for parishioners 
 They will be looking for a new Faith Formation director, Keri is leaving at the end of the 

year. 
 Planning on two summer concerts, one in June and one in August 
 New web page is up and functioning 

 
 

Upcoming/Past Events (All) 

a. Next meeting March 12th 
b. Liz Mercier funeral March 14 
c. 8th grade Annual Pasta Dinner March 15th 
d. Parish Retreat March 23-26 
e. Seder dinner April 1st at 6:00 pm 

 
 

The meeting concluded at 8:21PM. 


